
 
 

 

 

Brief summary 

 

Recommendations 
 

Members are asked to: 

a) Note the detail set out in the appended report. 

b) Identify any recommendations or further actions for Scrutiny as appropriate.  

  

Appendices 

 Report of the Development Manager to the Chief Officer Climate Energy and Green Spaces 

– Car Park Charges Golden Acre and Otley Chevin (2 January 2024) 

 
 

Car Park Charges Golden Acre and Otley Chevin 

Date: 25 January 2024 

Report of: Head of Democratic Services  

Report to: Scrutiny Board (Environment, Housing & Communities) 

Will the decision be open for call in? ☐ Yes  ☒ No 

Does the report contain confidential or exempt information? ☐ Yes  ☒ No 

Report author: Rebecca Atherton 

Tel: 0113 378 8642 

Section E of the Scrutiny Board Procedure Rules sets out that any member of a Scrutiny 

Board may request that the Scrutiny Board of which they are a member considers a matter 

relevant to that Board’s function.  

Cllr B Anderson has requested that the Scrutiny Board considers the detail of the appended 

report dated 2 January 2024 that recommends support for “the principle of the introduction of 

modest car park charges at Golden Acre Park and Otley Chevin Forest Park.”  

Typically, such requests for Scrutiny would be discussed at the next opportunity by the 

Scrutiny Board.  

However, in the context of time restraints relating to the budget setting process, in this 

instance the Scrutiny Board Chair has agreed that the matter can be brought to the attention 

of the Scrutiny Board at the next available meeting.  

https://democracy.leeds.gov.uk/documents/s252709/Report%20to%20the%20Decision%20Maker.pdf
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